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Rumanian Academy Plans New Anti-Hungarian Publications 
 
 Researchers at the Kolozsvár (Cluj) section of the Rumanian Academy [of Sciences] 
have been notified that next year's plans include the publication of three basic works in 
history. 
 
 All three of these volumes echo the political attitude of the recent anti-Hungarian 
propaganda efforts.  The first will describe the educational policies of the Austro-
Hungarian Dualist state; naturally emphasing the significance of "Hungarian crimes" 
against national minorities.  The second planned volume will address the general 
conditions of the Rumanian minority during the Dualist period, highlighting the concrete 
aspects of minority oppression, until the time of the so-called Memorandum Trial.  The 
third project proposes to use "research" completed by Oliver Lustig in describing the 
situation of Transylvania's Jewry, including the fatal effects of the 1944 mass 
deportations. 
 
 In the course of his "research-work," Lustig tried to obtain suitable data in 
Israel, but after he referred to the Jews as "one of the major ethnic groups of 
Transylvania's Rumanians," the official libraries refused to cooperate with him.  In an 
interview with the Israel correspondent of our agency, an employee of the central library 
said: "Mr. Lustig wanted to find information concerning Rumanians who were sent to the 
gas-chambers by Hungarians.  At this, I could only say that we have no information of this 
kind.  Hungarian authorities did, in fact, turn over to Hitler's Germany a portion of Jews 
residing in Hungary -- who were, by the way, Hungarian speakers, and pro-Hungarian in 
their sentiments -- but we have no information about Rumanians who were, so to speak, 
gasified by Hungarians." 
 
 After returning from Israel, Oliver Lustig ignored the above cited opinion, and 
initiated press-activities which -- in our view -- would scarcely help in revealing the 
fate of [the region's] Jewry.  On November 3, he started publishing "Youth Has A Right to 
Know -- Bloody Diary," a series of articles in the Bucharest paper Flacara, which has 
published anti-Semitic items in the past.  Soon after the first item in the series 
appeared, masked men attacked the Orthodox Jewish synagogue in the Rumanian community of 
Buhusi, they tied up the servant, and set fire to the building.  In protest, Chief Rabbi 
Moses Rozen asked the denominational newspaper Cultul Mozaic to publish an article about 
the Jewish pogroms in Rumania.  The article was allowed to appear only after Rozen 
personally contacted Ceausescu declared that "if we cannot reveal at least the most 
evident facts of the unprecedented anti-Jewish hatred, then we will inform the whole world 
of the despicable events that have taken place in Rumania during the recent decades."  
Ceausescu gave in, and, for the first time since he came to power, certain facts of the 
Rumanian pogroms were published in the Cultul Mozaic. 
                                                                           




